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PEI Division is moving in the right direction and hopefully by this coming fall at the 
latest will back doing the Division business on its own. This is only because Mr. 
Curtis Doucette has stepped up and is moving the yardstick. Curtis is an ex-CIC 
Officer who has Commanded in all three elements and knows all the players on 
the island. As Curtis has been granted permission to attend the National AGM it 
will give him the opportunity to gain valuable insight in the working of the Navy 
League. 
 
The Island consists of three Sea Cadet Corps and one Navy League Corps.  #23 
RCSCC Kent parades in Charlottetown and is doing very well parading over 30 
Cadets, #85 Summerside parades in Summerside and is parading approximately 
25 Cadets, #323 Blue Heron parades in Cornwall and is parading only 7 Cadets 
and will be extended until 2024 to allow for growth, at the time the future of the 
Corps will be reviewed. #58 NLCC Hyndman parades out of Charlottetown and 
after totally restarting in the fall is parading 16 Cadets. A special Bravo Zulu must 
go to Neil Webster and his dedication to move the Corps forward. 
 
Hopefully be the end of April we will have an interim Division consisting of 4 
persons and will be using the new National by-laws amendments to set it in place. 
Once completed and up and working by the fall the Division may hold an AGM and 
we will ask the National Board to remove them from Trusteeship. My intent would 
be to remain with the Division for one year in the role of Past President. At present 
we are engaging each Corps to form a proper Branch with the hope that we can 
make one branch which will include Kent and Hyndman Corps. 
 
It must be mentioned we have great support from the Area Commanding Officer 
NB/PEI Maj Sebastien LaPorte and his team. 
  


